
 

February 12, 2013 
 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mary Pilcher-Cook, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare 

Statehouse, Room 441-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Pilcher-Cook: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 95 by Senator Olson 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 95 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 95 would require a certificate of stillborn birth to be filed with the State Registrar 

within three days of the stillbirth and prior to removal of the stillborn child from the state.  The 

funeral director or person who first assumes custody of a stillborn child would be required to file 

the certificate of stillborn birth.  The bill outlines the information that must be on the certificate. 

 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2013 

SGF 

FY 2013 

All Funds 

FY 2014 

SGF 

FY 2014 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- -- 

Expenditure -- -- -- $39,000 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 

 

 According to the Department of Health and Environment, enactment of SB 95 would 

require expenditures totaling $39,000 from the Civil Registration and Vital Statistics Fee Funds 

for modifications to the Vital Statistics Integrated Information System.  Changes would include 

posting a new form to the VSIIS for filing and restructuring the stillbirth issuance process to 

create a certificate printed from database information.  Although authorized by the bill, the 

Department indicates that it would not charge a filing fee.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 

95 is not reflected in The FY 2014 Governor’s Budget Report. 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Aaron Dunkel, KDHE  


